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Hi Brad,

Regarding the changes to condition B7(c), the Department’s position is that it is difficult to
enforce works being completed ‘as soon as practicable’ and the condition as drafted
would require even damage to the road done as part of de-commissioning, to be repaired
prior to commissioning. 

The Department recommends that the timing of the repair / make good works be either
deleted or amended to require works to be completed within 2 months of completion of
the survey, which is consistent with other energy projects. 

Regarding proposed condition B8, the Department’s view is that it is unable to require
works or activities or undertake compliance activities outside of NSW. Any separate
approval for works within ACT can consider whether such a condition is appropriate.

As such, the Department recommends deletion.

Kind Regards,
Cameron Ashe
Environmental Assessment Officer

Energy, Resources & Industry Assessments | Department of Planning, Housing and
Infrastructure
T   |  E 
4 Parramatta Square, 12 Darcy St, Parramatta NSW 2150>
www.dpie.nsw.gov.au

The Department of Planning and Environment acknowledges that it stands on Aboriginal land. 
We acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land and we show our respect for elders past, present
and emerging through thoughtful and collaborative approaches to our work, seeking to demonstrate our ongoing
commitment to providing places in which Aboriginal people are included socially, culturally and economically.
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Davies  Nestor Tsambos

Subject: RE: Wallaroo Solar Farm - Conditions Advice Meeting Minutes for Review

Thanks Cameron,

As discussed, please see new draft condition B8.

We’d appreciate the Department’s view on whether this change is workable and if it
addresses the Department’s comments in our meeting on 27 August 2024.  

Regards,

Brad James | Principal Case Manager
Office of the Independent Planning Commission NSW
Suite 15.02  Level 15  135 King Street  Sydney NSW 2001
e:  | p:  | f: 9383 2133 |  www.ipcn.nsw.gov.au
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